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ELAG: E-learning Advisory Group
Minutes of the meeting held 17th April 2012, Keith Green Building Design Studio
Present:
Ray Dawson (RD) - Chair, Ruth Jenkins (RJ), Richard Goodman (RG), Charles Shields (CS), Martin Hamilton (MH), Caroline Lowery (CL) - attended as nominee for MK, Chris Szejnmann (CSz), Jenny Narborough (JN) – minutes, Tony Croft (TC), Morag Bell (MB), Caroline Pepper (CP), Mike Earl (ME)
1. Apologies:, Keith Pond (KP), Jan Tennant (JT), Jade Savage (JS), Melanie King (MK) 
2. Minutes: The minutes of the last meeting held on the 01st February 2012 were approved subject to updating the name of the service ‘Box of Broadcasts’.

3. Matters arising not otherwise appearing on the agenda

3a – 010212, Action completed. 

RD contacted ADTs in relation to module content on Learn remaining visible or set to hidden at roll over. RD confirmed all except one ADT responded of which all requested content to be hidden at roll over. 

	New Action 

3a – 170412
	RG to ensure changes are in place for module content to be hidden after the roll over for next academic year.


3b – 010212, Action completed. 

The Library has agreed to take on the licences of ERA+ and Box of Broadcasts in addition to CLA licence.

3c - 010212, Action continuing. 

RJ informed it was not possible to include the ERA+ and Box of Broadcasts licence in the written paperwork for the departmental development plan due to timings. The issue has been raised and money for ERA+ licence has been transferred to the library to then make it easier for Box of Broadcasts to be added. However, there has not been any approval as yet for Box of Broadcasts.
It was noted that Box of Broadcasts licence is important to make the best use of the ERA+ licence

	New Action 

3b – 170412
	RJ to put Box of Broadcast licence into library budget submission.


3c – 010212, Action completed

RD discussed with LTC of the fundamental change required within WebPA to make the WebPA weighting visible to students prior to taking the assessment; WebPA currently allows the tutor to tweak the output if necessary. Changes would also mean our version of WebPA would be different from other universities. The decision from LTC was not to make changes within WebPA and for tutors to use other methods to communicate the weighting to their students as required.
4a – 010212, Action continuing
CS to make use of publicity opportunities following the E-learning showcase.
5a – 010212, Action continuing
MH to circulate Google information links re usage; Google apps; and links information disruptive influences of emerging technologies.
5b – 010212, Action continuing
JT to discuss with CS potential opportunities to fund pilots of future technologies such as Google docs.

CS informed a number of Teaching Innovation awards were approved in January, however it would be useful to discuss whether there is scope for further pilots to happen.
7a – 010212, Action continuing
RD to discuss e-learning support for support and service departments with CS and JT, and to include MB in further discussions, with the aim to raise this issue with the university for clarification.
4. Learn migration to Moodle 2
RG informed the group that the e-learning systems team are now in the development and testing phase. Latest migration tests have gone relatively well, with only a few of minor issues requiring attention. RG is confident the migration will be ready to take place at the roll over to the new academic year 2012.

RG gave a demonstration of Moodle 2 and the features within. 
Some new and improved Moodle 2 elements include:

· Drag and drop upload
· Timed release of resources, with the option to display related visibility information 
· Conditional activity options, enabling visibility of resources dependent on outcome of another activity/resource

· Navigation bar/dock for screen blocks

· Upgraded quiz activity
· Direct links with Google docs

Changes to processes to be aware of:
· File organisation change to ‘my private files’ which are available for an individual across the VLE, from files associated with modules. 

· Previous organisation method will be available although users will be advised to work towards using the new method
· Current course files will appear in legacy course files
Other information related to external plugins:
· Recent tests with Flex page format are working fine

· Some problems remain with the Face-2-face activity. More testing is required to make sure this facility will be available
RD raised the question about group coursework online submission and feedback, where there is one submission from multiple students. Is it possible for all students to be included with the submission information and any feedback?
RG noted there are some changes with groups and groupings, but it is not possible to state whether this is possible within Moodle 2 as yet. 
ME asked if the calendar within Moodle 2 will be linked to the Google calendar for students? ME is also looking at the timetabling output and suggested discussions in the future about making information available on all relevant areas.

MH noted the calendars are not currently linked but it is what they are aiming for, with the most desirable outcome for all available calendars displaying the same information. 

ELAG would like to note the group is reassured by progress and is happy to give its full support to the migration to Moodle 2.
5. ReVIEW upgrade
ReVIEW update document was distributed prior to the meeting. Usage figures show the system is continuing to be very well used with an increasing number of presenters and captures, with some captures getting a significantly high volume of views.

CS and RG updated the group with details of the recent major upgrade of echo360 from version 3 to version 5. There were some minor problems which have all been resolved. CS noted implications of some of the new features require consideration. 
New features include:

· Capturing and streaming live simultaneously

· Process of uploading and publishing to learn

· Current process requires manual intervention to make captures available
· New system uses a new echo centre block on Moodle which makes the process more automatic if desired, recordings remain available to edit.
· Usage statistics, including a heat map, displaying a visual representation of the sections of a capture which are accessed the most

· Introduction of interactive elements for viewing include:

· Bookmarks, personal to individual viewer
· Discussions available within capture between students and tutors

· System automatically populated with tutor association with modules, previously this needed to be done manually

· Software only version for automated capture available. 

CS noted the discussion facility enhances the resource with interactivity, but raised the issue that the current version of the Minimum Module Online Presence document does not require academics to regularly access Learn; this may lead to some discussions within the capture facility area not being monitored.
This issue was not discussed in detail.

CS and RG noted lecture capture is now a mainstream service and is classed as essential, and highlighted the importance of securing the funding. To be discussed further under item 7.
Stats and use with undergraduate courses were questioned.

CSz shared his own experience of use with first years and has collected feedback in each year of use. Response is overwhelmingly positive and popular with students, with access when students missed lectures and for revision purposes. It has also led to students requesting lecture capture in other areas of the department.

CP noted there are approximately 30 teaching rooms across campus which currently do not have lecterns. These will be updated and equipped the service and at this point it will possible to roll out this service to more of the rooms.
MH stated that MEGS project is keen to fund webcams in some of the lecture rooms.
CP and TC asked if all departments/schools are represented in the use of the system. Although these details are not to hand it is known by CS that there is wide use of the system by academic departments, however use across the schools is not even. There are also differing modes of use, including recording student presentations, and is regularly used by service departments such as the Teaching Centre, Health and Safety and Staff Development.

MB requested information about use is gathered to back up recommendations and rationale for use. 
CL informed the CEDE Design Studio will be kitted out with an upgraded lecture capture facility as part of the MEGS funding for academics and others to use.
6. Schools and university network update and developments
The first university network meeting took place on the 22nd February 2012. The event focussed on the migration to Moodle 2 for users and was well attended with approximately 35 attendees.
RD noted this was a good introduction to the university network meetings and further meetings should be arranged. 
The group discussed options for future meetings and some discussion took place about the format, audience and aim of the network meeting. 

It was acknowledged the majority of attendees were those interested in technology, but there was a good spread of academic and non-academic departments represented. 
Suggestions included: 

· meetings to be open for all not just academics

· meetings to have an academic focus
· experience and evaluation included with pedagogic discussion 

· relate resources to teaching and learning
· encourage discussion between attendees
· users leading sessions for first-hand experience

MB raised the importance of keeping Programme Directors and Learning and Teaching Coordinators informed of e-learning technologies and developments whilst engaging others and suggested RD update LTC on the university e-learning network meeting. This was supported but it was acknowledged informing Programme Directors and Learning and Teaching coordinators may be a separate meeting to the network meeting.

The e-learning team currently deliver regular training sessions through Staff Development, and hold an annual e-learning showcase. The university network was set up to bring the schools networks and other interested individuals together.

ELAG agreed to continue with future e-learning network meetings and to schedule dates for the coming academic year. Suggested focus included the ReVIEW upgrade, lecture capture and possible Room facilities, teaching room technologies.
The group decided to focus on the ReVIEW and session capture topic for the next network meeting. A working group was formed with CS, CSz, TC, RG, CP and JN
	6a - 170412
	RD to raise University network meeting format with LTC for consideration, and to discuss with CS progression and report back at next ELAG


	6b - 170412
	RD and CS to arrange university network meeting dates for the next academic year


	6c - 170412
	CS, CSz, TC, RG, CP and JN to form working group in relation to a session capture focus for a future University network meeting. 


7. E-learning licencing 
CS circulated an updated version of the E-learning Licence Audit prior to the meeting.
Licences recommended for non-renewal and agreed by ELAG:

· TxT tools licence due to lack of uptake. 

· Learning Technologies Online resources are not used significantly.
Services to highlight with licence renewal in the near future:

· ReVIEW, MH stated IT services will be taking over the licence of echo360
· Blackboard collaborate licence due May 2012. MH informed IT services will be funding this and arrangements are in progress. MH to talk with the Teaching Centre for details

ELAG noted its support of the following services are essential mainstream services:

· ReVIEW 
· Blackboard Collaborate
· ERA+ 
· Box of Broadcasts 
· ERA+ and Box of Broadcasts are separate licences but due to their service it is essential these are considered together.
MH requested a document is drafted in support of these licences stating the support from ELAG. MH volunteered to draft and circulate to RD and MB for approval.
	7a - 170412
	MH to arrange licence for Blackboard collaborate to be renewed (due date 15 May 2012)


	7b - 120412
	MH to note licence renewal of ReVIEW is due end of June

	7c - 120412
	MH to draft document re support of licences, and circulate to MB and RD for approval


8. E-learning strategy and implementation plan
Item to discuss and review the progress of the e-learning strategy and implementation plan, RD and CS suggest a detailed review at the next ELAG meeting.
Brief update from CS.
Areas requiring action:

· Creation of School networks 
Developments taking place:
· E-learning team are now included in the new programme and module process

· Migration to Moodle 2 taking place this summer 
· Minimum Module Online Presence document updated, to go to LTC next month

· CS stated this is an evolving document and should be revisited, e.g. recommendations and users utilisation of Moodle 2 functionality to be reflected in the document
· School implementation plan has been customised by Civils to indicate individual’s responsibilities for items to help move the school forward. This can be used as an example to encourage other schools.
	8a - 170412
	RD to make focus for next ELAG the review and progress of e-learning strategy and implementation plan.



	8b - 170412
	RD to take updated version of Minimum Module Online Presence document to LTC next month (May 2012)


9. Date of next meeting

12th June 2012, Design studio Keith Green Building
ELAG Minutes 17 April 2012
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